KNICKERTICKER NEWSLETTER

October 2022
KNICKERBOCKER SENIOR CENTER HOURS: 9-2:30 M-F

NANCY PLAIN ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR 440-871-3234 x
Nancy@Knickerbockerapartments.org

27100 Knickerbocker Rd. Bay Village, Oh. 44140
Travon Hughes, Property Manager

From Travon

October brings us further into Fall and the Holiday scason. It also
brings us (mostly Dave) help with all the duties that keeps the
Knickerbocker up and running. Our newest member of the
Management Team is Joe Poldruhi. Joe is a true professional and
comes in with 23years experience in construction and
maintenance of multiunit housing. He has won several awards
for Best Property as well as “Maintenance Technician of the
Year”. He is well versed in the countless situations that occur in
all aspects of apartment living.

We also want to thank both Dave and Joc for their above and
beyond diligence in tracking down parts and plumbers for our
boiler situation over Labor Day weekend. As I am sure all of you
are aware, there are some situations that occur in a building of this
size that are unforeseen and cannot be anticipated.






emergencies ONLY. A clogged toilet is not considered a medical
emergency.

As of October 1, 2022, there will be a charge of $.50 for black
and white and $1.00 for color copies in the office.

Please make sure your visitors (family, friends, medical aides,
etc.) are aware of the residents only in the parking lots. This
means after 4:00 pm on weekdays, Saturday, Sunday and
holidays as well. We have contacted a tow service which will
tow vehicles at the owner’s expense. Also, no parking in front
of the dumpsters, ever! 1 will personally be checking the
parking lots after 4:00 pm and on weekends and holidays.

Thank you for using garbage cans for cigarette butts and doggie
poop bags. The grounds are looking better and better. Remember,
all dogs need to be on a leash anytime they are not in your unit!

Shopping carts are a courtesy provided by the Knickerbocker. It
they are left anywhere other than outside the back (north door)
hanging up, where you found them, they will be confiscated and
not available for your use. So please, if you use a shopping cart,
put it back where you found it. Thanks.

NANCY'S NOTES

Opening this month I am passing along the news that MaryElda
Stack passed away at the very end of August. We give our
condolences to Otto and their families.






















































